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IONIA COMMUNITY LIBRARY

INTERNET ACCEPTABLE USE POLICY
The Ionia Community Library provides in-library public access to computers and to the Internet. This library also offers public access to the Internet via Wi-Fi. It offers these services in fulfillment of its mission to develop resources and services that meet the cultural, informational, recreational and educational needs of the community and to respond to advances in technology and the changing needs of its patrons.

Internet resources, including free Wi-Fi accessible through the library are provided equally to all library users.  This library expects the use of all its electronic resources to be responsible, ethical and legal.  

The Library staff does not monitor and has no control over the information accessed through the Internet and the Library staff recognizes that the Internet is an abundant but unregulated resource and that not all sources on the Internet provide information that is accurate, complete, current, legal or philosophically acceptable to all citizens.  Library staff, if asked, will provide guidance to assist library users in finding quality WEB resources that will provide accuracy and usefulness.

It is the individual user’s responsibility for determining the suitability of internet content for themselves.  
Parents or guardians, not library staff, are responsible for the Internet information selected and/or accessed by their children (under 18). The Library staff does not act “in loco parentis” (as parents) to restrict what a child may access.

Parents are reminded that only they can judge what material they consider suitable for their children to access.
Parents do have the right to block all internet privileges for their minor children (under 18).  Parents who wish to exercise this right must ask the librarian for a form and return the signed form to the librarian.  This form will be kept on file and reviewed as needed.  Only the signing parent/guardian can void the form.

Since the Ionia Community Library is a public place and complete privacy cannot be assured, accessing material that is considered inappropriate by staff will result in revoked privileges to use the library’s technology.  Continued use of computers for this purpose will result in denial of computer use privileges and a request to leave the library.

The authority to determine what is illegal and/or obscene content rests with the Chickasaw County Attorney or the Iowa Attorney General. (Section 728.6, Code of Iowa).  As stated in the American Library Association’s Resolution on the Use of Filtering Software in Libraries the use of filtering software to block access to constitutionally protected speech violates the Library Bill of Rights, therefore, the Ionia Community Library will not impose blocking or filtering software to limit access to Internet sites. 
Users must also be aware that much material on the Internet and the Web is copyrighted.  It is the user’s responsibility to be aware and understand the on screen notices concerning the copyright information and to obey the copyright laws of the United States and licensing agreements pertaining to software files.  Illegal activities and use could result in financial loss to the user and possible criminal prosecution by a court action.
Violation of any of the computer policies will result in the loss of computer privileges by the user.  
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